
ASCENSION OF THE LORD MAY 21, 2023

                                                                                                                                                                                              

My Dear Parishioners, 

GreeƟngs and Praised be Jesus Christ! As the school year begins to wrap up and graduaƟon days mark 
the calendar, this Thursday, we bring to conclusion our Pastoral Council MeeƟngs for this academic year. 
And so, I take this moment to thank our out-going members, welcome our new members and share the 
Pastoral PrioriƟes which will mark the coming years. 

1) A word of “thank you” to Ed Zaloga, Jeanne AsƟfan and David Bolten who complete there three year term on Council. Each have 
shared their Ɵme and energy over these years and helped us to idenƟfy Pastoral PrioriƟes for the coming years. I am grateful for 
their work to our parish. 

2) A word of welcome to the 7 new members of our Pastoral Council; all of whom responded to the recent call for help. Our new 
members are:  Emme Kealey, Katy Donovan, Joseph O’Reilly, Sonny Greco, Joe Hines, James Serra and Chris BurkeƩ. I look for-
ward to their creaƟvity and working with them in this coming year. 

3) In March of 2022, parishes of the Archdiocese parƟcipated in the Disciples Maker Index (DMI). In Spring of 2023, we submiƩed our 
Pastoral PrioriƟes to the Archdiocese. I share them here, along with our Smart Goals to be pursued in the coming years.  

A) Build confidence in the teachings of the Catholic Faith through EducaƟon.

--20% of our parishioners parƟcipaƟng in the DMI reported that they strongly agree on “Having Confidence in the 
Teachings of the Catholic Church”. We’d like to increase that to 25% in the next 4 years. 

--29% of our parishioners parƟcipaƟng in the DMI reported that they strongly agree that our parish helps them in 
growing as a disciple. We’d like to increase that to 35% in the next 2 years.  

B) Build Parish Engagement through Community.

--In 5 years, we’d like to engage 5-8 young families in parƟcipaƟng in a new parish group or event and engage 15 
new parishioners in parƟcipaƟng in a new parish acƟvity/ministry. 

C) Foster Spiritual Growth through Joyful Witness

--17% of our parishioners parƟcipaƟng in the DMI reported that they strongly agree on being comfortable with shar-
ing their personal story. We’d like to increase that to 20% in the next 4 years. 

A Blessed week to everyone! Peace,  Fr. Rogers 

Daughters of St. Francis de Sales AssociaƟon-”Let us be what we 
are and let us be it well…”  St. Francis de Sales

Salesian family.  They are lay Catholic women (whether single, 
married, or widowed) who live their lives grounded in the Gospel 
and the spirit of St. Francis de Sales.  The Daughters are part of the 
AssociaƟon of St. Francis de Sales.  If you desire friendship within a 
spiritual family, following St. Francis de Sales, the “gentle saint” 
along our journey towards God, please read more informaƟon at 
the following link:  hƩps://sfdassociaƟon.org/

If you are feeling called to be a part of our West Grove Daughters 
of St. Francis de Sales group, please contact Joan Patrick-
joanpatrick122@gmail.com or Kathy Corkadel-
kgebhart23@yahoo.com for more informaƟon.                 236




